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March 11, 2016 
 
Pacific NorthWest LNG Project 
Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency 
410-701 West Georgia Street 
Vancouver, British Columbia V7Y 1C6 
 
Via email: GNLPacificNorthwestLNG@ceaa-acee.gc.ca 
 
 
Dear Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency, 
 
I am writing to you to express my support for approval of the Pacific NorthWest LNG project’s 
environmental certificate. 
 
PNW LNG’s sister company, Progress Energy, has shown that it is committed to environmentally sound 
and sustainable development of British Columbia’s and Alberta’s oil and gas reserves. PNW LNG has also 
demonstrated its willingness to incorporate feedback from the local community and First Nations into 
the design of the facility, and I am confident they can develop this project in an environmentally 
responsible manner.  
 
Progress Energy and Pacific NorthWest LNG are already creating economic benefits in British Columbia, 
Alberta and Canada. This project will create thousands of additional jobs, directly and indirectly, that will 
be required to support the facility during its ongoing operation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Jarvin 
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